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CEMETERY COMMISSION MINUTES

Monday, July 16, 2018, 6:30 PM

Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.

Role Call:  Ron Harrison, Gordon Wilkins, Mary Anne Silva, Patricia Donahue, Anthony O’Donnell (6:35 pm). All members in attendance.

June 5, 2018 Minutes:  Pat Donahue made a motion to suspend reading of the June 5, 2018 minutes, seconded by Anthony O’Donnell. AIF.  
Upcoming Meeting Schedule:  After discussion Commission Members agreed to hold their meetings on the second Tuesday of every month at the SATV Conference Room, 285 Derby St. Salem.  Next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 14, 2018 at 6:30 PM.
Sean McCrea’s Report:

Greenlawn Cemetery

· Securing the Cemetery: Recent thefts at Greenlawn require the following security measures be taken:  installation of security cameras, change locks, and add a secure lock box within the facility for keys, etc. Sean will check with Salem PD to determine if they require night access to Greenlawn  Cemetery.
· Memorial Bench: Sean will meet with Rose Mary O’Conner and members of the Mack Park Association for their consensus on the placement of the memorial bench being donated in memoriam of James Treadwell.   Next meeting Sean will provide the Commission with a sketch of the pollinator garden area.

· Drainage problem: Being reviewed with the City Engineering Dept. It will include a double culvert on Kernwood side of Greenlawn. Sean needs to speak with Dave Knowlton re the Civil Engineering Bid as to when the work will begin and cost breakdown for the Engineering Department and Greenlawn Cemeetery.  
· Mackey Construction:  Tom Mackey looked at the clogged culvert at Sargent Pond.  Sean has a bid from Mackey to clear the clog so water will move along.  Sean is poised to do this now.  New England Engineering was going to install a weir (a solid grate) to allow the level of water in the pond to be controlled.  

· Stone Restoration:  Rachel Meyer has been hired on a seasonal basis for stone restoration at Greenlawn, Broad Street, etc. There is plenty of work in all cemeteries for her. She will be assessing Howard St. Cemetery to prioritize the stones needing repair.
Broad Street Cemetery

No Dogs Allowed citing the City Ordinance Signs:  A motion was made by Pat Donahue to place 3  signs with 

“No Dogs Allowed citing the City Ordinance (one on each side of the main entrance, a third at the other open 

area where cemetery access is gained). Motion seconded by Anthony O’Donnell. AIF.    
Kay Fouhey, Clerk, Trust Fund Commission

The fiscal year ends June 29th.  In the past interest earned on the Perpetual Care Fund was given to the Cemetery Commission quarterly.  She suggests we return to doing this.    Perpetual Care Fund monies is the Commission’s monies and are unrestricted.  No request to the Trust Commission is required. The Dickson Chapel Fund, Odell Fund, Meldon Fund, and Peel Fund are restricted funds and their use is stipulated in the Trust.  Use of these funds requies a letter to the Trust Fund Committee.  The Meldon Fund is for beautification and upkeep of Greenlawn Cemetery. In the past equipment has been purchased with the Meldon funds. Flower funds are used for Memorial Day flowers.  She suggests that when the interest earned is received in March the interest from the flower fund be sent to the Commission to have available for flower purchases.

Kay will send the quarterly report to Ron Harrison per Commission consensus.  

Christine Lutts, Friend of Greenlawn, Rural Cemetery Movement

Friends of Greenlawn are waiting for their final tax number for the501c3 called Friends of Greenlawn Inc.  After receipt of all documentation they plan on doing online fundraising and working with the City to restore the chapel and conservatory.  

Request for Cemetery Usage:

Dickson Memorial Chapel
Motion made by Anthony O’Donnell and Gordon Wilkins to approve the City of Salem Beautification Committee usage of the Dickson Memorial Chapel on August 9, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. subject to
· Pending resolution of the Occupancy Permit 
· NO food or beverage will be served or consumed in the Chapel

Seconded by Ron Harrison.  All Commission members voted to approve this usage with the above restrictions. Food and beverages can be consumed on the grounds.  Sean will have personnel available to assist with this event.
Cross Country Request for Use of Greenlawn Cemetery

Request received from Rich Stafford to use the outer perimeter road of Greenlawn for 4 track meets in the fall with 3-4 schools participating.  Starting point will be near Bates School about 3 times around, no water stations, all parking will be at Bates School.   This will be on the agenda for August.
Progress Report on Clean-up of Greenlawn

Sean had his crews working on it today. Removing anything ostentatious or in violation of rules and regulations and holding the items upstairs in case someone asks for them.

Discussion about adding information to the deed of sale for lots specific to unacceptable ornamentation.  Ron will work on this and have something at the next meeting. Sean will either bring in the rules of etiquette for Greenlawn in English and Spanish or scan in for each Commission Member. 
Assessing Old Greenlawn Records

Gordon will have the Paper Conservator at the PEM assist with the records found and she will offer some suggestions as to what can be done to preserve them.

New Business
Burke Lot

Is there a plan for mapping out the next section?  How many graves are currently available? Is this done by an outside firm?  Discussion on how the new graves are given out (the next available or do people pick and choose their section)  Questions to discuss at the next meeting.
Anthony O’Donnell; made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Gordon Wilkins. AIF.  Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Anne Silva

Secretary

Know your rights under the Open Meeting Law M.G.L. c. 30A §18-25 and City Ordinance Sections 2-2028 through 2-2033
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